
 

Children’s Day Celebration 

Organised by Department of Political Science 

On November 14, 2024, the Department of Political Science celebrated 
Children’s Day with immense enthusiasm and joy. The event took place in 
Room no 209, which was transformed into a lively and festive space to honor 
the spirit of childhood. Teachers and students gathered early in the morning, 
radiating excitement and anticipation for the day ahead. 
The celebration commenced with the speech given by the Prof. Shehnaz 
Salahuddin (HOD) on the importance of Children’s Day. She emphasized the 
significance of Children’s Day as a reminder of the values of innocence, 
curiosity, and boundless potential that children bring to the world. She shared 
motivational stories to inspire the students, urging them to dream big, stay 
curious, and cherish their childhood. As part of the celebration, each student was 

presented with gifts to commemorate the occasion. These included chocolates to 

indulge their sweet tooth, cold drinks, fruit cakes and pens to encourage their love 

for learning. The distribution of gifts was met with immense excitement and 

gratitude from the children, who were visibly thrilled by the unexpected surprises. 
 

 



 

                                                   

 


